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June 3rd 2014, Pippa Hawley

As many of you will be aware, the curriculum renewal senate proposal has passed both the Medical Undergraduate Education Committee and Faculty Executive Committee with unanimous support. 
The proposal will be submitted to Senate following the vote by Full Faculty, which opens June 3rd. The senate proposal does not provide a detailed description of what students will be taught in any given lecture, group or clinical experience. Instead, such details will be developed and finalized by faculty who have already begun this work. I have been attending meetings on behalf of the Division as a “Theme Leader”, and the national undergraduate palliative care learning objectives (derived from the EFPPEC project) have been accepted, as well as learning milestones to guide placement of content, which a small committee of the Division worked on a few months ago. These milestones and objectives have now been incorporated into the global requirements for the program, which will ensure that they will be met.

The first 2 years of the curriculum will be almost exclusively a series of week-long cases, with integration of all the individual courses such as physiology, anatomy, pathology etc., which used to be taken sequentially. These will gradually build in depth in what is termed a Spiral Curriculum, with clinical care and case-based learning from the beginning. Six hours will be devoted to clinical care in each week, and I am pushing to have a section on “What if this is not able to be cured” for every case, so that the palliative approach to care is embedded in the students’ brains from day 1. We will have opportunities for didactic teaching sessions throughout the 2 years, in selected case weeks as appropriate, and in balance with other themes, and may be recycling some of the sessions which are currently taught. We will also have the opportunity to have content in the self-directed learning components of every week, and I hope to link in to Pallium and Virtual Hospice’s excellent on-line resources for this, as well as our video “Faces of Palliative Care”. There will also be opportunities for other forms of teaching, and I am looking at the possibility of a portfolio presentation around a patient death, with a visit to a residential hospice possibly being an option. If any of you are interested in working on developing something on these lines I would be most grateful for your fresh ideas. 
The process of starting on the individual weeks is only just getting started, and I hope to be able to attend most of the meetings. If I am unable to attend one I will be seeking a stand-in as it is important to have strong visibility in the “competition” for space. 


With Full Faculty’s approval, we will submit the Proposal to UBC Senate in August for formal decision by October. With Senate’s approval, the renewed program will be initiated with students entering medical school in August, 2015. 

Years 3 and 4 (clerkship) will be changing less, but we need to develop a clinical exposure elective which can be delivered to much larger numbers than we are currently able to offer. With nearly 300 students each year we cannot accommodate all of the requests for electives on our PCUs, and a short but mandatory rotation may be a better route to take, with mixed teaching methods and including non-hospital exposure. Again, if any of you have an interest in working with me to develop these ideas I would be most grateful, especially those of you who work in hospices and in patients’ homes. We have some time before this part of the curriculum will be delivered (~4yrs!), but it may take time to get a really good learning opportunity set up. 
I see this renewal process as a fabulous opportunity. UBC has the potential to be a leader amongst Canadian medical schools, preparing our new physicians for a truly integrated palliative approach to care, whatever their chosen specialty.  

Thank you to you all for your support. 

